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Vail Recreation District April 11, 2006 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

April 11, 2006
A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on April 11, 2006, at 5:00 p.m., at Vail Golf Course, Krueger Room, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Nino Licciardi, Julie Hansen, Michelle Hall, Scott Proper
STAFF PRESENT
Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Stephen Sarro
TOV MEMBERS 
 
Pam Brandmeyer
PRESENT



OTHERS PRESENT
Eric Weaver, Rick Sackbauer, Joe Hanlon, Bart Cuomo 
CALL TO ORDER
Director Proper called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. Director Licciardi made the motion to excuse Director Cook from the meeting. Director Hansen Seconded. Approved unanimously
APPROVAL OF 2/28/06
MEETING MINUTES
Director Hansen moved to approve the February 28, 2006 Board meeting minutes. Director Licciardi seconded. Approved unanimously.

PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA

None
2006 FEBRUARY FINANCIALS
Mr. Eric Weaver gave an update on February 2006 Financials and stated that he did make some corrections to the February 2006 Balance Sheet to include the trade in value on the golf carts. He stated that revenue and expenses year-to-date have been relatively close to budget and the year is looking good so far.  He stated that the District can expect savings compared to budget in administration due to large savings from changing insurance companies and in Sports from having two months of one fewer staff than was budgeted. Gymnastics and Youth Services both had a negative variance, but this is likely due to timing and should straighten out within the next few months. Dobson Arena also came out with a negative variance due to less than average concert, special event and concession revenue budgeted to come in for January and February. Mr. Weaver stated that overall for February the District came out $51,000 favorable to budget, very good so far. 
GREENS AND GOLF COURSE MAINTENANCE UPDATE
STEVE SARRO

Mr. Steve Sarro reported that he continues to work on solutions in fixing years of damage and decay to the greens. He stated that “thatch” has been the major danger to the growth of the greens that he has noticed so far. He described thatch as a decaying level of grass which builds up over time on top of the healthy grass.  In turn, the healthy grass is suffocated to the point where it cannot breathe or grow. 

In his report he stated an evaluation of the grass by himself and other professionals concluded excessive thatch from previous years was due to the lack of aeration of the greens which did not allow for healthy growth over the years. His two solutions would be reseeding and adding sod to the damaged areas of the greens starting with holes 9 and 12.  During the season these areas would get more aerating and aggressive verticut. He believes this treatment will gradually replace that existing thatch layer. He does believe the grass will come back, and he has proposed three detailed options for the Board to decide on. He did state that any of the three options would cost money; he recommended option three which is most cost effective with the most rapid recovery. He did state that he would need to invest in a new verticut machine, cost running an average of $15,000. The Board agreed that one should be purchased. Mr. Ortiz stated that he and Eric would look into possible cost savings in other areas to compensate for the machinery and sod required.


Mr. Rick Sackbauer inquired on when the golf course would open and if Mr. Ortiz and Mr. Sarro would be open to the option of opening part of the course that is ready for play. Mr. Sarro and Mr. Ortiz both agreed that they would do that this year. Mr. Rick Sackbauer went onto inquire if the Vail Golf Course had an intergovernmental agreement with any Valley Courses in the area, if the golf course was unable to open for play. Mr. Ortiz stated that we did not have any agreements in place and that he would definitely look into possibilities and report back by the next Board Meeting. 


Director Hall suggested that we set up punch cards and buddy passes with other courses in the Valley having a variety of courses for visitors and residents to play. Mr. Bart Cuomo agreed that it would bring people in from Denver to golf in the mountains.  The Board did agree that it would benefit the Vail Golf Course if we did speak to other courses in the area and to offer a buddy pass to be used at other courses in the Valley. Mr. Ortiz stated that he would speak with Mr. Brent Redman and have information for them by the April 25th, 2006 Board Meeting. 


Mr. Sackbauer believes that staff needs to organize a 12 month calendar 1 year in advance that outlines what programs and activities will be in place for that next year. Mr. Ortiz agreed that this would be a great planning tool.  
BMHS GOLF TOURNAMENT FEE REQUEST

Mr. Bart Cuomo introduced himself and began by describing to the Board the reason for his attendance He asked the Board if the Battle Mountain Football Team could host their golf tournament at the Vail golf course to raise money for the Battle Mountain Football team. He asked if rounds could be priced at a subsidy rate of $25.00. Mr. Cuomo stated that he had spoken with Mr. Brent Redman and stated that originally the tournament would be scheduled for Friday June 2, 2006. Mr. Redman stated that has a large group coming in that day and would rather host the tournament on Saturday June 3, 2006. Mr. Cuomo agreed to that date. Mr. Ortiz asked if he would use the Clubhouse Restaurant to host their party after the tournament. Mr. Cuomo stated that he would need to go back to the organization committee to see if it would be possible to host the party at the Clubhouse Restaurant. Mr. Licciardi stated that this would be very positive and good exposure for the golf course and proposed that they host the tournament at the Vail Golf Course. 

Ms. Hansen made a motion to approve the golf tee time subsidy fee for $25.00 for the Battle Mountain Benefit Golf Tournament on the date of Saturday, June 3, 2006 with the option of having the Clubhouse Restaurant to host the party after the tournament. Mr. Licciardi seconded. Approved unanimously.

Mr. Bart Cuomo thanked the Board for their approval and stated that he would get back with them regarding the party location. 
PRESEASON GOLF UPDATE

Mr. Ortiz provided an update on group sales and individual tee time sales.  He stated that they were up from last year in reservations and sales. Mr. Redman so far has booked 1000 rounds for the summer compared with last year total group bookings were 1100 for the entire summer season.

Mr. Ortiz stated he is very excited that Mr. Sean Radigan, Mr. Jon Ward and Mr. Sam Hardy will all be returning this summer to work at the golf course to help make it another successful summer season. Mr. Ortiz went onto state that the new phone system is getting installed at the golf course this week is hopeful that there will not be disruptions while it is being installed. 


Mr. Ortiz went onto state that Mr. Brent Redman attended a handicap clinic in Castle Rock; good ideas came out of the clinic. 

Mr. Ortiz went onto state that he will work closely with Mr. Redman and Mr. Sarro to center on one central theme and color scheme for the Vail Golf Course as new equipment and fixtures are replaced. We will also continue to use the boot logo throughout the course enforcing the classic 18-hole design. 

Mr. Steve Sarro suggested the following ideas:
· 150 markers made of stone to match stone entrance
· Painting skis and having them as 150 markers

· Replacing Benches with lift chairs at several holes

Mr. Sarro suggested that the last two ideas would save us money and look good. Mr. Licciardi stated big ideas and use of a color scheme can have a big impact without a major financial burden and will improve the course tremendously. Mr. Sarro agreed.
ADA COMPLIANCE UPDATE
Mr. Ortiz stated that Yampa Builders continue to revise bathrooms for ADA compliance on all the facilities. Mr. Ortiz stated that bathrooms were currently being upgraded and that the starter shack women’s restroom would be possibly be made into both a women’s and unisex handicapped accessible bathroom due to the fact that the men’s restroom is not big enough to meet ADA requirements. Unfortunately, this option will only allow for one toilet rather then the two existing in the women’s restroom.  Director Hansen expressed concern in only having one toilet for the women to use and asked Mr. Ortiz to look into other possibilities. Mr. Ortiz explained that this is the least expensive and best overall option for the golfers, but he will continue to consider other options. Mr. Ortiz reminded the Board that these improvements are designed to meet ADA compliance and since we are hoping to rebuild the restrooms in a few years we are trying to be as cost-effective as possible. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT


Mr. Ortiz reported on the following items:

· Mr. Marc Thomas has been hired on for the Youth Services Coordinator position. Mr. Ortiz stated that he has worked for us in the past and is excited he is with us again.

· He stated that Camp Eco-Fun is almost full for the summer, and continues to grow in popularity every summer.
· Dobson Arena will be shut down for maintenance starting April 29, 2006. We will be working on the on the west bathrooms in Dobson making them ADA compliant. 

· Registration for Bob Johnson Hockey School and Summer Skating School, Figure Skating is going very well for this summer. 
· Dobson Arena Summer hockey adult league includes 20 teams and Dobson Arena will be hosting a ladies league as well.

· Sports is doing very well with 520 kids registered in Spring Soccer this season. Adult Softball sign-ups begin April 12. 

· Sports Department sponsorship is doing well and is up from last year.

· Mr. Ortiz elaborated on U12 soccer and explained that it was to remain recreational instead of competitive.  It is tough to offer competitive soccer at that age because there are so many other opportunities for kids that age.

· Mr. Ortiz stated that capital money was used to purchase a multi-purpose trailer for use at all sporting events including the bike and running race series this summer. He stated that the VRD is pursuing obtaining advertising dollars for putting sponsorship logo’s on the sides of the trailer which will help cover a portion of the costs.
· Mr. Steve Sarro and Mr. Tom Gaylord set up a meeting to talk about the National Audubon Society in conjunction with the Golf Course. Mr. Ortiz reported that adventure days had been going very well and Mr. Tom Gaylord is going to have some big groups this year for summer hiking.
· Mr. Ortiz reported that Ms. Heather Gilger qualified for nationals in gymnastics.  This is a great accomplishment as only few, if any, make it to this level. She has been a great role model for her students in gymnastics. 300 kids have registered for new session of gymnastics.

· Thank you to Suzanne Silverthorn, Pam Brandmeyer, Greg Hall and Todd Oppenheimer for helping develop and complete the surveys for Vail Community Input/Master Plan conducted by the Town of Vail, Vail Recreation District and GreenPlay. We are excited to see what the outcome will be. Ms. Jamie Wilson will also be including a press release that will be going out very soon informing the community of this Master Plan Community Survey.

BOARD MEMBER INPUT

Director Licciardi stated that he attended the Chamber meeting and received many new ideas and community input. Director Licciardi inquired on when the annual report would be out. Mr. Ortiz stated that it would be around the date of April 25, 2006. Mr. Ortiz stated that both he and Ms. Wilson have been trying to set up a meeting with Don Rogers of the Vail Daily; they have been unsuccessful in reaching him.
Director Hansen asked that Mr. Ortiz reevaluate the unisex bathroom option at the Golf Course starter shack location. Mr. Ortiz stated that he would continue to look into other options.
Director Hall stated that she liked being a part of the community development team with the Town of Vail and GreenPlay. She would like to continue being a part of the Master Plan Organizational Group. She also went onto state that Mr. Rabinowitz and Mr. Young were quick in getting back with a response to let her know times and dates for her child’s camp schedule. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION


Director Hansen made a motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose(s) of: §24-6-402(4)(e), C.R.S., “Determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations; developing strategy for negotiations; and instructing negotiators.” Director Licciardi seconded.  Approved unanimously. The Board entered into executive session at 7:15 p.m. and returned to the meeting at 8:00 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT


Director Hansen motioned to adjourn at 8:00 p.m. Director Licciardi seconded. Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Peter W. Cook, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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